
 

 

April 2018 
Congregation Dor Tamid 

11165 Parsons Road 

Johns Creek, GA 30097 

Inside this Issue 

Congregational Israel Trip 2 

President’s Message 3 

Cantorial Soloist 4 

Donations 5 

Education Director 6-7 

Sisterhood 8-11 

Men’s Club 12 

Casino Night 13 

Adult Learning 14 

Social Action 14-15 

Student Chesed Awards 16 

Caring Committee 17 

Condolences 17 

Tot Shabbat, Play Tamid 18 

Advertisers 19-22 

Staff & Board of Directors 23 

 

Support our Advertisers 

 

Atlanta Marriott Alpharetta 

Jewish Family & Career Services 

Dressler’s Jewish Funeral Care 

Hilton Garden Inn Alpharetta 

Photo Keepsakes 

The Country Club of the South 

Handy Entertainment  

National Landcare 

JAC Preschool 

Dear friends, 
  

Chag sameach! I hope each of you are having a fantastic     
Passover. My holiday has been filled with family, new   
friends, and a seder with my CDT community. How could       
it be any better? 
  

One of the most important messages we have as Jews during 
this time of year comes to us from the seder. In fact, this     
message comes from the very last words that are read at the  
seder, just before we begin singing to conclude the festival 
meal. These words are: l’shanah haba’ah b’yerushalyim!    
Next year in Jerusalem! These words have been on the lips of 
Jews the world over for the last two thousand years as we, as    

a people, have yearned to set foot in our ancient homeland. We are reminded of the 
importance of Israel and Jerusalem each time we sit down for the seder on Passover 
and, in fact, each time we pray and face east towards the Holy Land.  
   

The exciting thing about this year’s seder was that, for many in our congregation  
saying these words, we will have the ability to actually be in Jerusalem next year, as 
CDT will take its inaugural trip to Israel as a congregation. This exciting opportunity, 
which will take place from February 2-12, 2019, will give my fellow travelers and 
me the opportunity to tour throughout Israel, seeing sites in Tel Aviv, the Galilee,  
the Golan, Tzfat, Masada and the Dead Sea, and, of course, Jerusalem. We will   
learn about the ancient history of the Jewish people, experience the flourishing and 
exciting modern state of Israel, and learn firsthand what it means to be in the Jewish 
homeland. And it is my hope that this trip will be the first of many, held at different 
times of year, for our congregational family. 
  

So, I would like to invite you to do two things: 
  

First, come to an informational meeting to learn more about this exciting opportunity 
on Wednesday, April 11 at 7:00pm in the Social Hall at CDT. Please let us know if 
you plan to attend by calling the office at 770-623-8860 or emailing Ruthanne at 
rwarnick@dortamid.com (so we can have enough delicious Israeli snacks!).   
  

Second, take a look at our online brochure at http://static.arzaworld.com/Flipbooks/
Congregation_Dor_Tamid_Feb_2019/ to see our amazing itinerary. If you know you 
want to come on the trip, you can also register here as well. 
  

I am happy to answer any questions you may have about this exciting and once-in-a-
lifetime experience and hope to see you both at the meeting on April 11 and in Israel 
next February. 
  

Shalom and Next Year in Jerusalem! 
  

Rabbi Jordan  

Rabbinic Reflections 

CDT Business Operating Hours  

Monday - Thursday 9:00 AM - 5:00 PM 

Friday  9:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

 
Friday Services   7:30 PM 
Tot Shabbat—April 13   6:00 PM 
    (preceding regular service) 
                

 

Saturday 
Torah Study* 9-10 AM 

*No Torah Study March 31 
 
 

Passover Yizkor Service  
Friday, April 6 10:30 AM 
 

Please see our website for updates! 

Schedule of Services 

mailto:rwarnick@dortamid.com
http://static.arzaworld.com/Flipbooks/Congregation_Dor_Tamid_Feb_2019/
http://static.arzaworld.com/Flipbooks/Congregation_Dor_Tamid_Feb_2019/
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What does it mean to be Jewish? Is it simply being born into a religion?         
Attending services? What if you were not born Jewish but still follow the       
traditions? To me, being Jewish means you do things ‘Jewish-ly’. Let’s be    
honest, everyone has their own definition for this. Our teens demonstrated it  
last weekend by leading a powerful Shabbat service for CDT and then waking 
up early the next morning to join the Atlanta community marching. No matter 
on what side of the political aisle you fall, I think that we all need to congratu-
late our youth for taking a stand for what they believe in and having the passion 
to do something to make a difference. 

We can all help make a difference, too. 

A big part of being Jewish to me is volunteering. My family actually left our 
past synagogue partly because we did not become active members of that    

community. At CDT, we ask for every member of our family to become active leaders and volunteer      
to help us grow. Our Engagement Committee is constantly looking for ways to ‘engage’ us all. Our  
Nominating Committee is currently seeking current and future leaders to step up and join our Board       
of Directors. Email nominations@dortamid.com for more information. 

The best way for you to step up and help our community, though, is to help us grow. We have tremendous 
spiritual and social programs for members of all ages, but we need for the outside world to know about 
us. Tell your friends. Have them tell their friends. Most of our programs are open to the public, from 
Shabbat services to our upcoming Casino Night. Also, if you did not know, when you refer someone who 
joins you get a break on your membership dues. 

Last month we celebrated Passover together. The Religious School celebrated with a HUGE seder, where 
all of the kids had a great time. Later that day, Sisterhood held their annual Women’s Seder. And finally, 
CDT went out of house and held our Annual Second Night Seder at the Marriott Atlanta Alpharetta. 

Looking ahead into April, we are all looking forward to our Casino Night on the 21st, we have some     
exciting themed Shabbat services including a College Night, Men’s Club will have another Poker Night, 
Sisterhood will host a Wellness Luncheon and put on a community Spring Bazaar, and there are plenty of  
other exciting programs coming up. 

In early May, stay tuned for more information on our Annual Meeting. We will present a State of the 
Congregation and vote on the slate for the Board of Directors as well as the budget for the upcoming year. 
I will also have a chance to thank my board for all of their hard work over the past couple of years, along 
with welcoming in the new leadership of our CDT community.  

There are many more events, so hop over to the CDT website to check ‘em all out.  www.dortamid.org. 

Remember, CDT is our community! 

As always, let me know if you have any questions or concerns. 

This is your CDT! 
 
B’shalom, 
 

Rob 
Rob Lederman 
President 

President’s Message 
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Cantorial Soloist’s Message 
  

Shalom Chaverim,  
  

Of all of the Jewish Holy Days, I find Passover makes me think most about my  Jewish ancestry — about 
where I, as a Jew, come from. Throughout the seder, we speak over and over of the great miracles that    
God did for us as we were freed from oppression. We tell the story of Passover and imagine that it was    
each one of us who was a slave and then freed. We reenact the plagues. We eat the hastily-made bread      
that our ancestors might have eaten as they hurried to leave Egypt, having finally been granted a chance to 
escape from slavery. We taste the tears of our ancestors as we dip greens into salt water. During the seder, 
we also take great effort to make sure that the next generation, our children, learn the story — that is, learn 
how it was that we were delivered from bondage to become God’s people — B’nei Yisraeil.  
  

Passover is not just about connecting to our past. It is about connecting to our future, as well. Part of the   
celebration of Passover is to make sure to pass on our traditions and stories to the next generation, so that 
they too can be part of the story of us.  
  

In that spirit — the spirit of passing down — I’d like to tell you about a former congregant whose family  
has helped us to start a scholarship for our youth that will help us continue handing down our traditions    
and inspiring the next generation of Jews. 
  

Matthew and Susan Newman were members of CDT for some time. I had the wonderful pleasure of        
preparing their son, John (Matthew has an older son, Jacob), to read from the Torah as he became a Bar 
Mitzvah in 2009. Matt and John came to services throughout the years. They always made a point to come 
up and say “hi” to me. Matthew’s smile was infectious, as was his son’s. They always seemed to be over-
joyed to be praying with us on Shabbat. A few years ago, Matt started showing up to Shabbat services in 
crutches. I didn’t think much of it at the time. I knew that Matt was very physically active. I thought that  
perhaps he was dealing with a sports-related injury. He and John didn’t make a big deal about the crutches. 
They still had their big warm smiles. Soon after Matt was using crutches, he and John attended services. 
This time, though, Matt was in a wheelchair. Soon after that, he was in a more involved wheelchair that 
propped his head up. Unfortunately, Matt was suffering from ALS. No matter Matt’s condition, not once  
did he and his son greet me with anything less than a big warm smile and a heartfelt  “Shabbat Shalom.” 
  

Sadly, Matthew Newman passed away at his home on the 22nd of December, 2016. Among the many     
beautiful things said of Matt and his extraordinary life, at the end of his obituary it read, “Lastly, he loved     
attending Shabbat services at the Dor Tamid Reform Synagogue. Matt cherished his religion and has passed 
this passion down to his sons.” 
  

In mid-2017, Susan Newman stopped by the synagogue and made a wonderful donation in Matthew’s    
honor. She told me that Matt was so happy to attend services and that they were so grateful for the            
educational opportunities provided to their family. From this donation, we created the Matthew Newman 
Scholarship for Youth Development. With this scholarship, we can, in Matt’s name, continue to pass down 
our traditions and help inspire and educate the next generation of Jews. When you think of giving financially 
to CDT, please consider this scholarship as a way to ensure that our next generations can sit at the seder   
table during Passover and tell our story as if they too were freed from Egypt. 
  

At the end of the Passover seder, we say “L’shanah haba-ah b’Y’rushalayim!”  Next year in Jerusalem!    
We have already used the Matthew Newman Scholarship for Youth Development to help send one of our 
amazing youth to Israel. That student is there at this very moment celebrating Pesach. 
 
Chag Pesach Sameach — Happy Passover, 
 
Mike Zuspan 
Cantorial Soloist 
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Donations 

General Fund 

Jane Radman 
  — in honor of Alan Kovar 
 
Steve Wolfe 
  — in memory of Dave Albert 
 
Sherry Fages 
  — in memory of Geraldine Siegel and  
      for the recovery of David Siegel 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 

Ann Bassell 
   — in memory of Sumner Robert Kalin 

Caring Committee 

Leslie & Art Criden 

Cantorial Soloist Discretionary Fund 

Caryn Davis 
  — in memory of Robert Cooperman 

Education Fund 

Leslie Criden 
  — in memory of Barbara Richman 
 
Barbara Kirshenbaum 
  — in memory of Michael Evan Kirshenbaum 
 
Karen Griffey 
  — in memory of Jacqueline Salaman 

Engraved Leaf  

Caryn & Cory Davis 
  — in honor of their son Cooper becoming a bar mitzvah 
 
Suzie & Anthony Gioia 
  — in honor of their son Matthew becoming a bar mitzvah 

Gan Tamid Fund 

Lesley Radov 
  — in memory of Betty Radov and                                     

Dr. Paul Hirschfiled 

Many thanks —   תודה רבה
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Education Director’s Message 

It is amazing how many holidays there are in our Jewish calendar. Almost every month, we celebrate a  
different holiday together in Religious School, and I have the honor of showing and telling you all about it. 
 
In order to prepare the students for our Mock Seder, our Hebrew teachers worked with their classes in 
learning to sing the Four Questions (Ma Nishtana). Our Judaic teachers taught them what Passover is all 
about; some did arts and crafts and some played games. Check out the game that Ms. Landy made          
especially for her 5th grade class. The kids loved playing it. Thanks Landy! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Just a few weeks ago, we finished celebrating Purim together with over 300 people! And this past Sunday 
morning, 100 students, madrichim, and teachers sat around one big table and read together the Haggadah 
for Passover. 
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Education (cont.) 

I want to dedicate this month’s newsletter message to our wonderful madrichim and our future madrichim. 
Every week we get a large group of dedicated madrichim who are making a difference in your children’s 
lives. They help the teachers, they sit and work with the students, and at the same time they get to enjoy 
seeing each other when in the hallways. One madrich even taught a lesson and did an unbelievable job! 
Go Carry!!!  
 
I don’t know if you saw, but they all were rocking at the Purim Carnival and they did it again at the Mock 
Seder. Some of our 8th graders (madrichim to be) volunteered to come early to help set up our Seder Table 
together with our current madrichim. Not only that, they participated in running the seder and performed 
in a play for the students.  
 
Last week was their last lesson in the leadership program, and their teacher, Ms. Stacey, took them out 

to dinner and then to work on their leadership skills by trying to escape from an escape room. Guess 

what! They made it!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
A big “thank you” goes out to the Engagement Committee for arranging volunteers to bring us all the food 
for our seder. A huge “thank you” also goes out to the volunteers who went out of their way to bring us 
the different foods. The kids loved trying everything that was on their seder plate. 
 
As I write this, in about 5 hours I will be flying to Israel for Passover. I wish all my family at CDT a very 
happy Passover and a great spring break. I will miss you and promise to bring back a lot of goodies from 
back home.  
 
 
Chag Sameach,  

Molly           

Molly Peled 
Education Director 
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Our Mission  

To support the synagogue through 
Judaism, Community Service,    

Friendship & Fundraising 

Sisterhood 

Happy Passover! Thank you, Brooke Belodoff for planning another amazing event for 
Sisterhood! It was a special afternoon celebrating Passover and honoring Jewish women 
who have made an impact on society and Jewish history. I’d also like thank Terry Segal 
for sharing a beautiful meditation to launch the luncheon.   

Would you like to be more involved in 
Sisterhood next year?  

We are currently putting together a slate 
for the 2017-2018 board and would love 

for you to participate!  

Please contact Sisterhood@dortamid.com 
if you’re interested in learning more. 
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Sisterhood (cont.) 

Sisterhood is so excited to partner with 

 

Helping Mamas connects helping mamas to mamas needing help.     

Their vision is to be the baby supply bank of metro Atlanta and beyond. They provide  
costly and much-needed baby supplies to organizations serving families in need, in order  
to provide a safe and healthy environment for babies to thrive. For more information on 
this organization, visit www.helpingmamas.org.  

From March 9 – April 15, we will be collecting baby items in the drop boxes in the front    
lobby area of CDT. Your donations are appreciated — and needed! Clothing should be   
new or gently used. The following are most needed: 

     Diapers size NB – 6    Boys clothing 4T, 6-8 YO       Bottles 

     Pull-ups 2T-5T      Girls clothing 0-3 & 12 months            Wipes 
                      2T-4T, 10-12YO 

Save the Date for these Upcoming Events! 

Spring Bazaar! 

Sunday, April 22 —11:00AM – 3:00PM at CDT 

Great shopping from over 15 local artists.   

Shop early for Mother’s Day, Father’s Day, Teacher gifts, 

Graduation and YOU!   

Women’s Wellness Luncheon 

Sunday, April 15 — 1:30PM 

The home of Dana Rothenberg 

165 Witheridge Drive, Johns Creek 

Join us for lunch and a discussion about Stress Reduction  

Presented by: 

Congregant Dr. Terry Segal, Ph.D., L.M.F.T.  

RSVP:Sisterhood@dortamid.com 

No Charge     
   

to Attend! 
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Men’s Club 
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Social Action 

Happy Spring and Chag Pesach Sameach! I hope that your seders were meaningful and that, while 
thinking about how G-d brought our ancestors out of the bondages of slavery in Egypt, you, yourself  
have been giving thought to what you can do, both individually and as part of our community, to free 
others from the bonds that tie them down — some of those being hunger, poverty, homelessness, human 
slavery and trafficking, illness, gun violence, and threats of deportation (just to name a few).   
 

Our social action committee has been busy collecting food for the Atlanta Community Food Bank 
through our Homes Against Hunger program and the food bins in the lobby of CDT. Our last food 
collection in early March yielded 5 bins full of food. Our next food collection for Homes Against 
Hunger will be a little different, though. This is be a KOSHER food collection, for the benefit    
of Jewish Career & Family Services of  Atlanta! We will be requesting that all donations be 
brought to the temple from May 1st through May 10th and dropped in the specially-marked food 
bins. The annual meeting should fall between those dates, so that will be a convenient time for you 
to drop off your food. An email list with the guidelines for what is Kosher and the most needed/
requested items will go out prior to the collection date!   
 

Thank you to our volunteers who “schlepped” in the rain to pick up the food bags —             
Linda Barton, Larry Berger, Leslie Radov, Sharon Rocco, Ruthie Cohen and Deb Eskenazi —    
and to all of those who generously have donated to our Homes Against Hunger program. Also, 
thank you to Linda Barton, Sharon Rocco, Lynda Galler and Deb Eskenazi for your contributions 
and service to the Zaban Paradies Shelter this month. 

 

On October 6th, CDT will have a team participating in the Light the Night Walk for the benefit of    
the Leukemia & Lymphoma Society. To start off the fundraising effort, Chili’s at Johns Creek will be 
hosting a “Give Back Night” on April 25th. With each flyer (see next page) brought in, Chili’s will  
donate 10% of the sales to the Leukemia & Lymphoma Society! 
 

On April 15th, Lesley Radov, our Gan Tamid garden “guru/expert” coordinator, will be heading 
up a project to get our garden in shape for the season. As always we are looking for volunteers. 
Please contact us if you are willing and able to volunteer for a few hours to help. 

 

Giving a special Social Action shout out to all of those people who joined with our NFTTY/CDTTY 
teens in the March for Our Lives. Great Shabbat service on the issue of Gun Violence by our CDTTY 
group, too! Yasher Koach! 
 

For information on future social action projects or to join our committee,                                                                                  
feel free to contact socialaction@dortamid.com. 

Jackie Berger 
Social Action Chair 

Adult Ed has finished for the school year. We enjoyed wonderful discussions led by        

Rabbi Jordan, Cantorial Soloist Mike Zuspan, Sherry Nemiroff, Rabbi Hirshy of     

North Fulton Chabad, Rabbi Lerman of Gwinnett Chabad, Dr. Linda Bloomberg of       

Columbia University, Dov Wilker of the American Jewish Committee, and Dr. Anne Shlay 

of Georgia State University. We also welcomed Noor Abbady from the Islamic Speakers 

Bureau of Atlanta to CDT for Conversations with the Rabbi—Working Together for Peace.  
  

We will begin planning for the next school year towards the end of April. If you are           
interested in joining the committee, please contact Deb Eskenazi at hdb_3@ymail.com. 

Adult Learning        ללמוד תמיד 
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Are you or a fellow congregant in need of a helping hand? The CDT 

Caring Committee is here to assist you. If you or someone you know 

is in mourning, undergoing surgery, or battling an illness, please  

contact the Caring Committee. Please notify the Caring Committee   

if we can help.  

Call the CDT office at 770-623-8860 to reach Rabbi Jordan or      

contact Leslie Page via email atleslie_page@bellsouth.net                

or 404-317-5447.   

The Caring Committee will be available to deliver meals, provide support, and send messages of 

healing and concern. In order for the committee to successful and meaningful to our congregants, 

we need to know who we can help. If you hear of someone, please contact the Caring Committee 

directly, the CDT office, or  Rabbi Jordan.   We will  then reach out to determine what we can do. 

As an ongoing initiative of the Caring Committee, we have established a "Chicken Soup" freez-

er. Please let us know if you would like a special delivery of soup. We will also periodically ask for 

donations of homemade ‘Jewish penicillin’ that will be kept frozen at CDT. If you are making soup 

and would like to bring a container or two to the freezer to share, please contact Leslie Page for   

further details. 

Leslie Page 

Supporting CDT fami-

Caring Committee 

Condolences 

May her memory be for a blessing. 

Annette Schulman and Family, on the passing of  Annette’s sister, 

Rachel Kapelouto-Gullen , March 14, 2018 

 

Supporting CDT families 
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For Our Littlest People 

Join Us for the                         

last Play Tamid session              

of the school year                       

April 15 
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 Visit us on the web to see how it works 

Dan@djrphotography.com 

 

Daniel Rosen, Owner 

 

CDT Member 

 

404.900.0675 
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JAC is a multicultural Childcare Facility located at 

Congregation Dor Tamid in Johns Creek.  
 

At JAC students learn about different cultures,  
languages and traditions. Students learn to be more 
independent, more creative and social. Though the 
school year has already started, it’s not to late to  
enroll your child. Call now to find out about any  

promotions we are running.  
At JAC your child will learn in  

Hebrew and English!  
 

Schedule your tour today at 770.321.8484  
(ext:1 or 3)  

 

JAC PRESCHOOL                                                       
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  Register your Kroger Plus card at   

krogercommunityrewards.com under  

  Congregation Dor Tamid 68907 

       

      Our associate partner will  
donate a % of your order.           
See weekly email for link. 

 

 
 

2017-18 Board of Directors and Staff 
 

 

Staff 
 

Senior Rabbi       Jordan M. Ottenstein, RJE 

Cantorial Soloist      Mike Zuspan 

Education Director     Molly Peled 

Temple Administrator    Kerry Sbat 

Rabbi’s Assistant and  

    B’nai Mitzvah Coordinator  Ruthanne Warnick 

CDTTY Advisor      Sam Latsch 

 

Board of Directors 
 

Executive Committee 

President        Rob Lederman 

COO          Penny Blitzer 

Finance VP        Lynda Galler 

Operations VP       Ron Harvey 

Education VP       Angela Zubar 

Marketing VP       Karl Friedman 

Secretary        Nancy Mittler 

Presidential Appointee    Leslie Fox 

Past President       Ellen Mayo 
 

Trustees  

Fundraising/Campaigns   Rachel Allen 

Budget & Finance     Art Criden 

Membership       Carol Kovar 

Internal Communications   Debra Kerr 

Trustee at Large      Doug Katz 

Ritual         Jodi Rosa 

Men’s Club        Dan Rosen  

Sisterhood        Lisa Danzig 
 
 

 
 

11165 Parsons Road  - Johns Creek, GA 30097 
(770) 623-8860 

www.DorTamid.org 
 

Voice of the Generations 
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